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2. INFORMATION
Following the various improvement works to the town centre (specifically the demolition of the Hogs Head and the Public Realm improvement works) the Council has continued to monitor the situation in relation to pigeons.

The situation has not shown any significant increase during this time partly due to the Council taking some specific measures to control the pigeon population during the demolition works, particularly to the Hogs Head area.

The main issue that will help control the pigeon population generally is to restrict the availability of food supplies – for example, controlling things such as fly tipping, inappropriate storage and disposal of waste have all been shown to be effective. The Council is happy to provide advice and guidance to businesses and residents in this regard.
The other contributing factor to controlling the pigeon population is to stop or at least limit the direct feeding of pigeons (ie, by people not scattering bird seed), and to remove roosting sites – the Council is able to do this on premises that are under its control.

An officer will be present from the Council’s Environmental Health service to answer any specific questions that members of the Forum have in relation to pigeons.
1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





At the last meeting of the Forum, members requested an update on this issue. 















